KINGS POINTE HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION INC.
MINUTES OF ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING


December 12, 2022
 Bill Allen, President, opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. Michael McCraney, Commander of the Kings Pointe Veterans Organization led the membership in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. The following Board members were present:

         Bill Allen          
      President            
         Larry Young                      1st Vice President 

          Michael McCraney             2nd Vice President         
          Pamela Pullen                     Secretary          

           Earl Dilts                            Director     
           Bill Geiser                          Director

           Jim Ivey                              Director

     Excused: Wanda Atkins                     Treasurer                            

SECRETARY'S REPORT: Pam Pullen read the minutes of the November 14, 2022 meeting.  The Secretary certified that a quorum was present. There being no changes to the minutes, they were accepted as read. 
TREASURER’S REPORT: Wanda Atkins:  In Wanda’s absence, Pam reported the beginning balance on November 1, 2022 was $2,465.08; income for the month totaled $1,781.23; expenditures for the month were $109.66 giving an ending balance of $4,136.65 as of November 30, 2022. The current balance in the Activity Account as of November 30, 2022 is $4,383.77. The Treasurer’s Report was accepted as read. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
      Activities: Marlene Dilts: Marlene recapped the upcoming events for December including Christmas Caroling with Michael McCraney on the 15th, Golf Cart parade sponsored by Sun on the 19th,, Christmas dinner on the 25th, and New Year’s Eve on the 31st of December from 8:00-midnight with Michael McCraney providing the music. January’s events include End of Season Dart League pizza party on January 8th, new league information/sign up meeting on January 13th, Soup & Salad Luncheon on the 12th from 11-2, Sharon Czemerys’ International Dinner on January 21st, and on January 28th, from 1-4 p.m. is an HOA Music & Street Dance Social located on Trade Wind Avenue with Cam Gordon providing the entertainment. Tickets are $10.00 each and a hot dog or hamburger, beverage & chips luncheon are available for $5.00 each. Upcoming for February is Kathy Van Alstine’s Euchre tournament on February 2nd , February 11th is the Valentine Table Decorating Contest & Luncheon, February 17th is the Veterans’ Annual Fundraiser Dinner, February 24th Kevin Brooks will return  and March 4th is the Community wide Yard and Bake Sale.      

     Sunshine Committee: Jo Antrim. Jo reported that Richard Dispennette had been hospitalized and is now in rehab and Jane slay has relocated to Spring Haven as a full-time resident.

     FMO: Larry Young. Nothing new to report.

     Newsletter: Kathi Geiser. Kathi reported that the printer is still on a holiday schedule, so she will need the articles ASAP for January’s issue.

ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM THE PRESIDENT:  1. Bill announced that he learned from Regina that since the new gate has been installed, the camera system is operational and if the gate becomes damaged, the camera records will be accessed to determine who caused the damage and they will be prosecuted.
OLD BUSINESS/UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:   None

ITEMS FROM THE FLOOR: 1. Duane Hare announced that in the morning, he will have his new lawn care provider at his home to speak with any of us who have an interest in changing our current lawn care contractor. 2. Roxanne Groover reported that while up in Tallahassee at the Legislative session, she met with a lobbyist regarding steps that are being taken by insurance companies and the Legislature to provide assistance for victims of hurricanes Ian and Nicole. Properties such as Kings Pointe are categorized as Business/Residential and not eligible for assistance. Only entities that are classified as Residence are eligible. It is important that we reach out to our Legislators to make them aware of this so that we are not left out.

ELECTION OF DIRECTORS: The HOA members cast their votes for the seven candidates that were running for the 4 vacant positions on the Board of Directors. The successful candidates for the three 3 year term slots were Bill Young, Ken Wellner and Jo Antrim  and Duane Hare for the 2 year term vacancy. 

BENEDICTION:    Tom Stallings offered the benediction before adjournment.

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 

Pamela L. Pullen

Secretary

